Town of Little Black
September 10, 2023

Present for the meeting were Dan Hoffman, Bryan Jochimsen, JoAnn Smith, and
Marian Nernberger.

Chairman Hoffman call the September monthly meeting to order at 5:00 PM and
opened with the pledge.

He then had JoAnn read the August meeting minutes. Bryan made a motion to
accept the minutes as written. Dan seconded. Motion carried.

Noise: Steve and Connie Etten were present at the meeting questioning what is
being done pertaining to the noise and dust created by Brute Force manufacturing
while doing their sandblasting. Thoughts were that Brute Force was going to build
a building for sandblasting. Brute force was also present at the meeting and
informed everyone that they were trying to get funding, but at this time the bank
is kind of holding off. They would like to have a building to be able to reclaim the
sand but may end up with only walls.

Road report: Taylor Miller was present at the meeting and reported he has the
culvert placed for his second driveway all looks good. Dan reported that some
culverts have been replaced and ditching is being done. He also reported that they
will be doing work on Apple Ave. starting on Monday. Granite has been placed on
Blackhawk drive, just too many potholes for anything else.

Bills: Bryan made a motion to pay all bills as presented. Dan seconded. Motion
carried.

Assessor: Bryan made a motion to hire Robert Prokop as assessor for 2024 at a
cost of $10,600. Dan seconded. Motion carried.

Chuck Zenner's report: Chuck reported that they are scrambling to work out
employees too man the ambulances. If they continue with Aspirus it could cost $2
million. He also reported Bug Tussle plans on having six towers up by the end of
the year.



Centennial Community Center: Marian reported the rock'n'roll legends were a
success. She also reported there will be a Fish fry September 29th.

Treasurers report: Marian reported a starting balance of $236,656.52. Income for
the month very little early for lunch | didn't know if it would be ready or not
$42,606.33 Expenses for the month $50,282.68, Balance on hand $229,040.18
Bryan made a motion to accept the treasures report. Dan seconded. Motion
carried.

Next meeting: October 8, 5:00 PM.

Bryan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 PM. Dan seconded. Motion
carried.

JoAnn Smith, secretary



